
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:   Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Nina Senn and Jody London 
 
SUBJECT: 2019 Legislative Priorities 
 
DATE:  November 17, 2018 
 
On Monday, November 26, the Board of Education (Board) will meet with our State 
legislative advocates, School Services of California, to discuss our legislative priorities for 
2019.  The new Governor, State Superintendent, and changes in the composition of the 
Legislature mean new opportunities for a range of topics. The three topics that School 
Services expects will be high priority are career technical education (CTE), facilities, and 
charter schools.   
 
Attached are several documents that will form the basis of our meeting: 

• The most recent iteration of the OUSD State legislative priorities (legislative file 18-
0636) 

• White papers developed by School Services that outline the issues on which we 
may wish to take positions in the areas of CTE, facilities, and charter schools. 

 
Our goal for the November 26 meeting will be to update our State legislative priorities so 
we can be fully engaged in discussions that have begun already.  
 
 


